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IRB Sport Advisory Group Meeting Minutes 
 

Date:   29 Oct 2015 

Venue:  ph: 0800452934, pin: 3403048675 

Time: 7:00pm 

Attendees:  Shane Edwards (SE) 

Brad O’Leary (BO) Chairperson 

Seth McPhee (SM) 

Mike Lord, Sport Manager, SLSNZ (ML) 

Justin Martine (JM) 

Peter Gibbons (PG) 

Spencer Raymond (SR) 

Apologies:  Nick Anderson (NA) (resigned) 

Katie Watts (KW) 

David Hickey, Rescue Asset Manager (DH) 

Invited:  none 

 
Agenda: 
 
1. Event opportunities to engage the IRB community more in the ideas and development of 

the sport. 

2. IRB Representative Event 2016-17 

3. General Business 
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Meeting Notes: 
 
1. Event opportunities to engage the IRB community more in the ideas and 

development of the sport. 

 Ask the questions at Nth Island, Sth Island, Papamoa Classic, NZ IRB’s 

 What are we looking to ask? 

 Are you happy with the current divisions for IRB racing? 

 Age group for men and women racing? 

 Style of racing for IRB events? Are people happy with how we race IRB’s? 

 Is it important to have representative pathways? 

 Resources and support for coaches, drivers across the country? 

 How do we support IRB development? 

 Feedback on the representative event? 

Action: IRBSAG to continue to add to this list 

 What would you like to see in the surveys to athletes, team managers and officials? 

 Meeting in May to review the data from surveys to the IRBSAG so changes 

can be reviewed before confirming 2016/17 management plan and budget. 

Action: Mike to send draft questions to the IRBSAG to review and add questions. 

 What would you like to see changed in IRB racing. 

 How did the implementation of lifejackets and helmets impact you. 

 Do you feel the changes have impacted safety? 

 Do you feel the changes have impacted performance? 

 No further questions were put forward by the IRBSAG. 

2. IRB Representative Event 2016-17 

 What might this look like? 

There were mixed views on if a IRB Representative event would be of benefit to be 

implemented next year when numbers are poor and there are other areas to focus 

on in the development of IRB racing. 

 We might be starting at the wrong point and should we be focusing on the 

building numbers at the base through local event and development plans. 

 If there is a carrot at the top then will this engage more people to continue in 

the sport and keep the main leaders and coaches around to develop the next 

generation. 

 An idea for IRB representative event is a North vs South event (top four 

crews from Nth/Sth compete in a separate event).  District areas were also 

put forward to align with the current Representative Challenge. 

 Anything internationally might be a detriment to grass roots 

 By not having a representative event stops the sport growing. 

 By keeping the prem’s staying in the sport longer then it will help develop 

new crews and keep the club racing. 

 

 Action: IRBSAG to starting pulling information together in April following reviews 

from the season’s event and feedback from open discussions at events.  Below are 

some areas to think about. 

 How might this align with international events? 

 Stand alone event or joint event to another event. 

 Talk with Hickey around previous event structures. 

 Put questions in the surveys around representative pathways. 

 

3. General Business 

 Events: 

 Questions were asked around the stage of the remaining bid event for IRB’s 

and the reasons for not selecting the events already based on the bids.  Bids 

for the remaining IRB events were not up to standard and the Bids panel 

sought more information to be supplied and if some of the bidders can 

review hosting the events in a different season.  One bidder was not willing 

to supply more information and didn’t want to host on different dates.  The 
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remaining bid are currently in the stages of endorsements before SLSNZ 

Board endorsement. 

 

 Justin asked about Nationals being changed to a 2 day event; has this been 

confirmed and communicated? Shane said that he was aware of the change. 

 

 Justin also expressed concern about an increase in IRB National entry fees. 

Why have fees gone up even though crews are now paying for their own 

fuel? Brad explained that IRB Nat's still run at a significant loss, so it would 

be unlikely any fee reduction would happen until the event was at least 

paying for itself. Justin feels that the fee increase happened after the event 

budget would have been set (including cost of fuel), so this equates to a 

financial win for SLSNZ. 

 

 Spencer reiterated earlier points made about the importance of investing in 

growing grassroots. He acknowledged the importance of providing pathways 

too to generate something to aspire to. However, main concern is about 

building numbers, especially in small clubs/areas where it is difficult to get 

people in to IRB's. 

 

 Helmets and Lifejackets: 

 Shane raised concern about the cost of helmets and lifejackets. He observed 

that it seems 'easy' for clubs in Auckland to source money for these, but it is 

pretty expensive for everyone else.  Question was asked about how this is 

impacting clubs (Financially, and in membership). Is there any $$ available 

from SLSNZ to support clubs with this? Brad suggested probably not, but 

would forward the question to Mike. 

 

 In line with questions about PFD's, questions were asked about the chance of 

changes in helmet recommendations. That is will there be a change in colour 

recommendation? Will they be allowed to be painted in club colours? 

 

 Justin added that as well as a cost issue, there is also a supply issue for 

lifejackets and helmets.  Seems there is not the supply of (particularly) 

lifejackets available to meet demand. 

 

 Reporting lines: 

 Justin also expressed concern that this group had not received feedback from 

the NSC about why there have been changes made to recommendations 

IRBSAG made around lifejackets and helmets. There are (probably) still a lot 

of people who do not know the ruling.  It is not good enough communication 

to have the only information hidden in minutes online. 

 

 Seth raised question about comment made in NSC minutes that PFD's have 

to be hi vis yellow, or have hi vis yellow vest worn over them for 2016/17 

season. This raised a few further questions: 

- Should this decision not have come back to this group for discussion? 

- Wouldn't the wearing of a PFD preclude the need to wear a hi-vis vest(esp 

yellow) as a PFD would have a patient float on the surface? 

- Would this make currently growing stock of red/yellow lifeguard PFD's 

obsolete by 2016/17 season? 

- Was the NSC recommendation about Hi Vis yellow PFD's a well-informed 

one? 

Seth also reiterated concern about process: should this not have come back 

to this group for discussion? 

 

Meeting finished 8.20 pm 


